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4  TOWN OF CICERO 

SPECIAL TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

October 16, 2012 

At 6:00 PM 

 

Call To Order: President Brett Foster called the meeting to order.  Town Council were present 

or absent as follows:  

 

Present: Brett Foster  Absent:   

Jerry Cook  

Kay Hartley     

Eric Hayden  

Dennis Schrumpf 

       

President Foster declared a quorum present. 

 

Others Present: Jan Unger, Clerk Treasurer 

   Pat Comer, Street & Utility Director 

   Dave Hildebrand, Police Chief 

Paul Munoz, Plan Commission Director 

Keith Bryant, Town Engineer\ 

 

 

Mr. Foster stated that the purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Jackson Street Pedestrian 

Walkway.   

 

Mr. Bryant explained to the Council that United Engineering has been reviewing the post bid 

numbers and discussing what might have driven the cost up on the bids received.  Mr. Bryant 

stated that there appeared to be two main factors; the substructure and Duke risks. 

 

Mr. Bryant discussed the substructure stated that the original plan was to drill the pylons.  The 

more acceptable and familiar method is to drive in steel pylons and fill with cement.  Mr. Bryant 

stated that by changing this feature the cost savings could be from $300,000 to $500,000 savings.  

. 

 

The second factor is Duke.  United thinks that there may be an amount factored into the bids to 

accommodate risks that could be out of their control by Duke with regard to timing.  Mr. Bryant 

stated that United is working with Duke to see if they can: 1. Get Duke to do all of the work do 

all of the work; and 2. See if the County would allow the lines to be connected to the County 

bridge instead of the walkway bridge.  There was a discussion regarding the appearance of the 

steel posts.  Mr. Comer inquired if they could be wrapped at a later date if it was desired and Mr. 

Bryant stated that they could.  The Council agreed that the steel pylons were acceptable. 
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Mr. Bryant stated that with the revision on the in the pylons, lighting and plantings removal the 

cost of construction would be estimated to be $2,800,000.   

 

Mr. Schrumpf inquired, if with these changes, we might receive more bidders?  Mr. Bryant 

stated that we should.   

 

There was further discussion and then the Council moved on to a preliminary discussion on the 

ADA requirements for funding and grants.  

 

Mr. Bryant stated that the MPO and the TE Grants were required that the Town become 

compliant with the ADA requirements of completing the Local Planning Agency Annual Pre-

Award Certification & Assurance questionnaire; Complete the self evaluation & Inventory; 

appoint an ADA Coordinator; and prepare a Transition Plan.  Mr. Bryant stated that the Town 

should complete this before 12-31-2012.   

 

Mr. Foster stated that this discussion would continue at the Town Council meeting following this 

meeting.  

 

Mr. Foster adjourned the special meeting.  

 

Mr. Bryant’s Discussion Points on the Jackson Street Pedestrian Walkway attached.  

 

 

 

Signatures of the Council: 

 

__________________________ 

Brett S. Foster – President 

 

__________________________  
Jerry G. Cook- Vice-President 

 

__________________________         
Sylvia Kay Hartley 

 

 _______________________   

Eric C. Hayden 

 

__________________________  

Dennis D. Schrumpf 

 

          

Attested: __________________________    

      Jan Unger, Clerk Treasurer 
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